A DIGNIFIED REVOLUTION NEWSLETTER: FEBRUARY 2012

“Never doubt that a small group of thoughtful committed citizens can change the world - indeed it is the only thing that ever does" (Margaret Meade)

Follow us on Facebook and Twitter
HEADLINE NEWS

This month two senior executives at the Nursing & Midwifery Council (NMC) have resigned and the Government  has instructed  the Council for Health & Regulatory Excellence to carry out a strategic review of the NMC. 

Recent NMC reports have revealed a distressing number of allegations of patient neglect by nurses and concerns relating to fitness to practice referrals.

An NHS Future Forum report has suggested that nurse training has become too academic to properly prepare students for the realities of the job. This is supported by a Nursing Standard survey that has indicated that around two thirds of nurses think their newly qualified colleagues are not adequately trained for the workplace.

The issue of whistle blowing has continued to feature in the news. Guidance published by the General Medical Council makes it clear that doctors who fail to raise concerns about sub-standard patient care could be struck off. It also bans doctors from signing gagging clauses that stops them raising patient safety issues amid increasing reports about trusts using pay-off agreements to silence health professionals. The Care Quality Commission has said nothing could prevent practitioners making a disclosure to them or a professional regulator. 

The Older People’s Commissioner for Wales is collecting evidence on whistle-blowing. The Commissioner’s office would like to hear both positive and negative experiences from health or social care professionals who have worked with older people in Wales. You can contact the Commissioner’s office anonymously. Email whistle-blowing@olderpeoplewales.com or tel: 08442 640 670. 

Scroll down to read more news. 

TRAINING 

Dignified Care Despite Difficult Colleagues

Wednesday 15 February 2012

Fundamentals of Dignified care

Wednesday 21 March 2012

For more information, and to book on-line click here. 

ACTIVITY 

During the last month we:

· Met with Healthcare Inspectorate Wales to discuss the Dignity Spot check tool 

· Met with the RCN to discuss legislation for vulnerable adults 

· Met with Re-Live, the Cardiff theatre group which focuses on improving older people’s quality of life 

· Met a researcher from Plaid Cymru 

· Reviewed a Diabetic Retinopathy Screening Service form which has been designed to improve the quality of screening appointments for nursing home residents 

· Written to the CHRE with regard to the recent senior executive level resignation at the NMC. To date we have received no response 

· Written to NMC to ask how deal with complaints about healthcare assistants. To date we have received no response 

· Written to the Independent Safeguarding Authority (ISA) about a Freedom of Information request regarding referrals from the NMC to ISA 

· Provided a comment for the Telegraph newspaper in response to Future NHS Forum report

GOOD NEWS CORNER

Health Minister applauds Hospice’s dignity in end-of-life care

The Minister for Health and Social Services, in Wales has commended the high-quality care given at the Marie Curie Hospice in Penarth.  Welsh Government funding allows choice to be offered as inpatient services, home care or hospice at home. Wider projects across Wales have seen the Marie Curie Nursing service working in partnership with out of hours GPs to provide Rapid Response Services to patients, their carers and families in the Betsi Cadwalader health board area.

CAN YOU HELP? 

The NHS Institute for Innovation and Improvement has announced that it is looking for experiences and stories from nursing staff and the public about changes, improvements and innovative new ways of working within care homes which will inform a new programme of work it is undertaking. To submit your ideas click here 
FEEDBACK

· I think you are way ahead in the field and admire all that you are achieving and yes, as the groundswell increases and the horror stories continue, please God, one day someone in authority will take action 

· Thank you for continuing to send this newsletter, it is so interesting and also a relief that there are people out there taking dignity seriously.  I just hope that the people who can aid the changes needed sit up and listen to what is happening in our care settings and hospitals. 

· I am no expert, but this is quite the best newsletter I have ever seen.  Pertinent, political and to the point - excellent. 

· I have long admired the persistence of, and the progress made by the development of A Dignified Revolution and often refer my students to your work and the learning resource that it represents. It is, I believe, a model of best practice on very many levels. 

· I have shared your website and information with a couple of key people within my organisation who are responsible for person centred care and vulnerable adults. 

· I am following progress with interest and lobbying wherever possible. Keep up this vital work 

· Best wishes for all you are achieving - well done. 

· Congratulations on your great newsletters 

· I cannot thank you enough for the help and support you gave me with my complaints regarding my husband's treatment prior to his death. Without your help and advice I would never achieved the result that I did, thank you so much. 

· For some years I have been personally and professionally inspired by your organisations' commitment to vulnerable people. 

RESOURCES

CareChecker

CareChecker is an independent service in Wales that promotes person centred thinking and working within care settings. The service is delivered by people who have significant experience of providing and inspecting care provision. It can be used by service providers, commissioners and representatives of service users. For more information email Laraine Bruce at likeminds@btinternet.com 

Dignity and the Eden Alternative

The Eden Alternative is a philosophy of care that can be applied in all settings but was specifically designed to be applied for the elderly living in long term nursing and care homes. It aims to address the loneliness, helplessness and boredom so often suffered by many in these situations. It is a common sense approach that advocates meaningful relationships between staff and residents. Eden Alternative education teaches all those concerned in the delivering and receiving of care how to put this into action. For more information visit the website, or email june@eden-alternative.co.uk 

Compare Care Homes

Compare Care Homes has developed a user review feature on its website. This enables members of the public with direct experience of care homes to upload both positive and negative reviews.

Care home training guides launched

Wales's first set of training guides for care home staff that have been written with the help of care home residents, their relatives and staff has been launched. 

Complaints and Concerns: advice from Healthcare Inspectorate Wales

Healthcare Inspectorate Wales has produced a booklet that explains how to raise a concern or make a complaint about health services in Wales. To download a copy click here 

Complaints against nurses and midwives

The NMC has recently published advice for patients and the public on how to make complaints against nurses and midwives.

Raising and acting on concerns about patient safety

This GMC guidance sets out expectations that all doctors will, whatever their role, take appropriate action to raise and act on concerns about patient care, dignity and safety. The guidance comes into effect on 12 March 2012.

Code of conduct for healthcare managers

This new Institute of Healthcare Management code of conduct outlines expected behaviours from those managing healthcare services.

Guide for commissioners on end of life care for adults

This NICE guide aims to support commissioners in designing high quality, evidence-based services to improve outcomes for patients and to help the NHS make better use of resources. 

Implementing the Equality Act 2010: interim guidance for the NHS

The Equality Act includes specific deadlines that all public bodies are legally required to meet. NHS Employers has published interim guidance to support NHS organisations with the best advice and answers to the most common questions asked in relation to employer responsibilities.

CAMPAIGNS

Care in crisis campaign

Age UK has launched a Care in Crisis campaign.  It aims to collect 100,000 signatures in support of care reform and a Government commitment to progress in its social care White Paper which is expected in April.  Click here to sign the petition and to access other campaign materials.

Rule out abuse 

Support Age Cymru’s campaign is to make sure elder abuse is tackled with the priority it deserves. Click here to sign the rule out abuse charter.

CONSULTATION

NMC consultation on guidance for fitness to practice panels

Nursing & Midwifery Council (NMC) has published a consultation related to fitness to practice sanctions. Use this link to take part in the online survey. The consultation closes on 24 February 2012. 

NEWS 

NMC chief executive resigns

The Nursing Times has reported that the chief executive of the Nursing and Midwifery Council Dickon Weir-Hughes has resigned from his post with immediate effect.

Nursing Forum to investigate care standards

Nursing Times has reported that David Cameron has announced a nursing forum to investigate concerns about care standards and patient safety. 

Three quarters of nurses fear for their patients' safety

A Nursing Times survey has found that more than 75% of nurses fear for their patients safety due to inadequate staffing levels, poor ward layout and the bad attitudes of colleagues.

Healthcare assistants working out of their depth

The Guardian has reported research which shows that healthcare assistants are taking on jobs, including looking after intensive care patients, for which they are not always properly trained.

Voluntary HCA plan could lead to formal regulation

Nursing Times has reported that voluntary healthcare assistant regulation could be a building block towards a compulsory system, according to a report expected to influence the findings of the Mid Staffordshire Foundation Trust Public Inquiry

Will hourly ward rounds help nurses concentrate more on caring

Jocelyn Cornwell, from the Kings Fund welcomes the Prime Minister's support for hourly ward rounds on inpatient wards and for the visible figure of nursing authority. However, she points out that one of the problems with the announcement is that it implies nursing rounds are the solution to poor-quality care everywhere. Source: Health Foundation.

More than half of hospital beds cut were for elderly patients

The Telegraph has reported that more than half of hospital beds cut in the past year were for elderly patients as NHS cost-cutting drives take a disproportionate toll on older people. 

Soaring numbers of patients die with bedsores and infected wounds

The Telegraph has reported that in 2010, more than 27,000 people died with bedsores or infected wounds, a rise of more than 50 per cent in a decade. While in most cases the sores and infections were not the cause of death, experts said their presence demonstrated that thousands of patients were receiving poor care during the last days and weeks of their lives.

Hospitals feed patients on 90p a meal

The Telegraph has reported that despite the concerns about poor nutrition on wards some hospital trusts spend just £2.57 for each patient’s daily food and drink, according to the latest statistics.

Addenbrooke's and Andrew Lansley sued over 'do not resuscitate' rule

The Guardian has reported that the husband of a woman who died in one of Britain's best-known hospitals is taking its management and the health secretary Andrew Lansley to court, alleging an illegal use of "do not resuscitate" orders.

Elderly patients condemned to early death by secret use of do not resuscitate orders

The Telegraph has reported that the use of resuscitation orders, which record an advance decision that a patient's life should not be saved if their heart stops, are routinely being applied without the knowledge of the patient or their relatives.

Disabled patients dying due to 'institutional discrimination' in NHS

The Telegraph has reported that doctors and nurses are committing institutional discrimination against NHS patients with a learning disability. 

Putting the quality into the Care Quality Commission (CQC)

This RCN report details the findings from a survey of more than 5,000 RCN members about the health care regulator, CQC. It found that although nurses support the CQC and welcome the improvements it has recently made, there is more work to do to fully understand issues such as staffing levels and skill mix when undertaking assessments.

German nurse shows need for G20 check-up

A Group of 20 major world economies made an ambitious commitment.  In their Anti-Corruption Action Plan they promised to enact and implement whistle blower protection rules  by the end of 2012, based on existing best practice. 

Sacked NHS whistleblower vindicated

The Independent newspaper has reported on an employment tribunal case where an NHS worker was sacked after she blew the whistle on senior doctors who were moonlighting at a private hospital while being paid to diagnose NHS patients. A Watford employment tribunal judge ordered the trust to reinstate Ms Chowdhury.

NHS forced to boost NHS negligence fund

The Telegraph has revealed that Andrew Lansley has been forced to provide an additional £185m to help the NHS fund legal battles owing to increasing numbers of negligence claims.

Lawyers make millions from NHS negligence claims

The annual cost to the taxpayer of the win bonuses in cases where NHS staff are found guilty of clinical negligence has more than doubled in just four years, according to the Ministry of Justice. Source: the Telegraph.

Evidence of Major Improvements in Patient Care across Wales

Hourly ward rounds by nurses to check on patient’s comfort and personal needs are among the many improvements to patient care introduced as part of the Welsh Government’s drive to improve the patient experience in Wales.

NHS watchdog raises concerns about South Wales hospitals

According to the Western Mail the Community Health Council (CHC) has raised serious concerns about the state of repair in communal areas of hospitals in south Wales.

Royal United Hospital praised for delivering care with patience and kindness

The Royal United Hospital has been praised for meeting all the essential standards of quality and care, though improvements are needed on the elderly unit. Source: Bath Chronicle

St Mary's checked by mystery shoppers

The Isle of Wight County Press has reported that mystery shoppers will visit St Mary’s Hospital over the next few months to see how patients are treated. It is hoped the silent patient project will help drive up standards of care.

Tameside Hospital criticised by watchdogs over failure to raise standards

The Tameside Advertiser has reported that health watchdogs have found that managers at Tameside Hospital have failed to act on a series of recommendations to improve care.

Grandmother died because of 'NHS hospital's catalogue of errors'

The Telegraph has reported that a grandmother died in hospital due to a catalogue of blunders, which NHS officials admitted were sparked by bank holiday staffing shortages. 

Learning disability reports

CQC have published a further ten reports from their targeted programme of 150 unannounced inspections of hospitals and care homes that care for people with learning disabilities.

Health and Social Care need to work better together to improve services for older people in Wales

A joint report that has been published indicates that health and social care need to work better together with other partners to shift the focus of care to health promotion, prevention, well-being and empowerment for older people in Wales. 

Mid Staffordshire Hospital

Stafford Hospital reports increase in serious incidents

The BBC has reported that the number of serious mistakes reported by staff at Stafford Hospital has continued to rise. Between 20092011, the hospital recorded a 38% increase in the number of serious and untoward incidents.

Residential and Domiciliary care

Figures expose shocking level of abuse of elderly in Wales

The scale of abuse of elderly people in Wales has been revealed in figures showing that more than 1,000 complaints against carers have been upheld in the past three years. The British Association of Social Workers said that it was likely that the true level of abuse was far worse as most incidents are never reported. The Welsh Government is planning radical changes to the way many vulnerable people, including the elderly, would be protected, under the forthcoming Social Services Bill. Source: Western Mail.

Elderly suffer as social care spending cut

BBC News has reported that spending on social care for the elderly in England is falling this year, despite the assurances of ministers.. 

Government unveils 150m extra care home funds

The Nursing Times has reported that the Government in England has announced an extra £150m for patients to receive care at home rather than in hospital. The move follows a warning from charity Age UK that cuts to local authority funding are creating a crisis in social care for the elderly.

CQC closes down Haringey care home

A care home in Haringey, north London, has closed after enforcement action by the Care Quality Commission .Inspectors were concerned that people were being left unattended by staff despite being funded for 24 hour care There were also concerns over lack of safety precautions around potential fire risks, poor medicines management and poor standards of cleanliness. Source: Public Services.co.uk

Evidence of neglect at Partridge Care Centre in Harlow uncovered

Evidence of neglect and abuse at a private nursing home in Essex has been uncovered by a BBC investigation.

Half of care home residents exposed to medication errors

The Telegraph has reported that a study of 345 elderly people in residential and nursing care around England, which recorded all of the drugs they took over three months, found that 90 per cent were exposed to at least one error.

Leeds home care firm told to improve by inspectors

Yorkshire Evening Post has reported that a firm providing home care to elderly people in Leeds has been ordered to improve.  

EVENTS
AvMA Conference 

Improving Care of the Elderly

Wednesday 28 March 2012, Manchester

For further information email conferenceadmin@avma.org.uk 

Action on Elder Abuse Conference

The national annual adult safeguarding conference 2012: Learning for the future
Friday 30 March 2012 - London Liverpool Street

For more information email maggieevans@elderabuse.org.uk  

Finally…… 

If you have any information that you would like to share with others please let us know and we will be happy to circulate it in the next edition of the newsletter.

Join the mailing list

If you are reading a copy of this email forwarded to you by a colleague we may not have your contact details.  If you would like to guarantee a regular monthly copy of the mailing send your details to info@dignifiedrevolution.org.uk 

If you would like to unsubscribe email info@dignifiedrevolution.org.uk 

A Dignified Revolution

Britannia House

High St

Cowbridge

CF71 7AD

Tel: 07811 159800

info@dignifiedrevolution.org.uk
www.dignifiedrevolution.org.uk 

